
Penn Township Minutes 
Special Meeting 

October 28, 2014 
 
     The Penn Township Board of Supervisors held their special meeting on Tuesday, October 28, 2014 at 
the Municipal Building, 228 Clifford Road, Selinsgrove, Snyder County, Pennsylvania.  Chairman Fred 
Ulrich called the meeting to order at 6:02pm.  Supervisors present: Fred Ulrich; Brenda Moyer; Jon 
Payne.  Others present: Lynne Renn, Secretary/Treasurer.  Members of the Public: none. 
 
New Business 
     The 2015 tentative budget was reviewed and is a balanced budget as presented.  Isaac Ramer to do a 
list of roads that need attention in 2015 and prioritize based on need.  Motion made to advertise that 
the tentative 2015 budget will be on display at the Township office with action to adopt as approved at 
the December 3, 2014 meeting by Jon Payne, Brenda Moyer second, all in favor. 
               
    Motion made to purchase the Western Star truck from Sunbury Motors, with Fred Ulrich signing the 
acceptance quote, by Fred Ulrich, Jon Payne second, all in favor.  No down payment to be paid at this 
time.  Down payment to be done with approval, if required. 
     Motion made to purchase the stainless steel box for truck, quote #3894, from BradCo by Brenda 
Moyer, Jon Payne second, all in favor.  No down payment to be paid at this time.  Down payment to be 
done with approval, if required. 
      
     Gayle Bohman, representative on behalf of Greater Susquehanna Valley Chamber of Commerce 
(GSVCC), presented information to Supervisor Brenda Moyer and Secretary Lynne Renn about the 
Township placing an ‘ad’ on the GSVCC map that is done and provided to new residents/businesses and 
visitors to the area.  Ad does not generate revenue for the Township but would put our contact 
information out there as a reference.  Motion made to purchase an ad, at a cost of $625, by Fred Ulrich, 
Brenda Moyer second.  Fred Ulrich and Brenda Moyer in favor, Jon Payne voting no. 
 
Adjournment 
     Motion made to adjourn the meeting by Fred Ulrich, Jon Payne second, all in favor.  With no further 
business to discuss the October 28, 2014 special meeting was adjourned at 7:02pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Lynne Renn 
Township Secretary  
 
 
 
 


